June 7, 1976

Mrs. Margaret T. Cohen
3504 Fourth Avenue
South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172

Dear Mrs. Cohen:

We have gratefully received your genarous contribu-
tion to our Diocese in memory of vour beloved late
mother Zarouhee Torosian. We are grateful to Al-
mighty God for the long life of your mother who
gave herself to her Church and her people.

de thank yvou for letting us know the fruitful 1life
of your mother in her devotion to our Church. We

shall be prayving for her departed soul on Sunday,

June 20, duriang the Divine Liturgy.

Please find enclosed the receipt for your contrib-
ution. Fars

Sincerely vours,

Reverend Mampre Kouzouian
Canon Sacrist

Enclosure
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